From: Dr Hazel Dawe, Cowley Area Transport Group – www.catg.og.uk 
53 Bulan Road Oxford OX3 7HU
Tel: 079444 71083
 
Dear Editor
I was shocked and amazed to read the statement in a letter to your paper that there is an ‘existing high-quality cycle route in and out of the city via Headington Hill’. This is the route where Jennifer Wong was recently tragically killed while cycling from work by a left turning HGV on the corner of London Road/ Hedley Way. So definitely not a safe route for cycling.
As someone who is often forced to cycle this route I can assure your readers that it is far from high quality and I consider it to be extremely unsafe in parts. For example, the downhill cycle lane on Headington Hill itself is far too narrow next to a high stone wall. it is so scary that I now cycle outside the marked lane when I have to use that route.
Also, at the busy Headington crossroads, the cycle lane disappears on both sides of the road on approach to the cross roads – just when protection is most needed for vulnerable road users. There are no measures at all to protect right turning cyclists in the cross roads themselves.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The route itself is inconsistent and of extremely variable quality. The uphill sections of the cycle lane from Brookes to the shops are bumpy and are not continuous as required by modern guidelines: they do not continue over side roads. Heading out of town after the crossroads the cycle lane veers on to and off the pavement expelling cyclists into oncoming traffic. So not a high-quality route by any standard, County Council please take note.
Yours faithfully
Dr Hazel Dawe
COWLEY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP – www.catg.org.uk 

-- 
Dr Hazel Dawe

